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Environmental group Greenpeace proposed an alternative plan to the government's emissions reduction scheme, calling for the voluntary financing of deforestation efforts in lieu of a carbon trading system.

The group's Tropical Deforestation Emission Reduction Mechanism (TDERM) proposes making financial support to counter deforestation voluntary.

"The money needed to protect the forest could come from local people or the government," Greenpeace Southeast Asia political adviser Arief Wicaksono told reporters Thursday.

"(In our plan) we don't sell the carbon. We don't want the government to commit to a plan just because of the potential income from carbon trading."

The government drafted the Reductions Emission from Deforestation in Developing Countries (REDD) plan to gain financial incentives under carbon trading.

Under the REDD plan, the government would market tons of carbon stored in its forests to Annex I countries who have an obligation to reduce greenhouse gas emission levels, as stipulated by the Kyoto Protocol on climate change.

The estimated carbon price under the REDD plan would fall between US$10 and $18 per metric ton of carbon.

The government said it would put the REDD plan on the negotiating table at the 13th Conference of Parties (COP) of the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC) to be held Dec. 3-14 in Bali.

The government hopes the convention can adopt the REDD plan for use by 2012, when the Kyoto Protocol expires.

The Kyoto Protocol allows developing countries to promote afforestation and reforestation to tap financial incentives from carbon trading in the forestry sector.

The Indonesian government, however, said the system was too complicated.

Meanwhile, the Malinau regency administration in East Kalimantan and London-based PT Global Eco Rescue Indonesia signed a memorandum of understanding to protect forests through a voluntary carbon market.

The Malinau administration offered 325,041 hectares to the firm for a two-year period.

"We will receive 1 euro per year for each hectare but we have not yet calculated the total carbon reduction as we are still waiting for formulation from the Bali conference," Malinau Regent Marthin Billa told reporters Thursday.

Forestry Minister Malam Sambat Kaban attended the signing ceremony.

Marthin said that his administration would offer more forest if the pilot project was successful.

"We still have about 2 million hectares of virgin forest that could be developed for the project," he said.

Indonesia has 120 million hectares of forests, the world's third largest forest area after Brazil and the Democratic Republic of Congo.

